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February 5, 2021 
 
This is an update on the status of roadway and drainage construction on Concord Street. 
 
Pennsylvania American Water Company (PAWC) has completed replacement of the water main on 
Concord Street from West 9th Avenue to West 11th Avenue and is currently working to complete 
replacement of the remaining associated water service connections from the main to curb stop. It is 
anticipated that this work will continue through mid-February. Following completion of the water main 
replacement and subject to weather conditions, storm sewer and road reconstruction work is tentatively 
scheduled to resume by March. 
 
The following is a reminder from the last update: 
 
Concord Street will remain closed to all traffic until at least mid-April from West 9th Avenue to West 11th 
Avenue during the course of the water main replacement, winter season, and completion of the road 
reconstruction. Parking and driveway access will not be available along these blocks of Concord Street 
during this time. Vehicles will need to continue to be parked along Charles Street and Madison Street. We 
again recognize that parking is limited, so we sincerely appreciate your cooperation. 
 
Trash and recycling collections between West 9th Avenue and West 11th Avenue will continue to occur 
along Charles Street and Madison Street until Concord Street reopens. Please note that trash and recycling 
cans must be placed within easy reach of the collection crew along the edge of the street. Cans may be 
placed on the sidewalk and curb on collection days to accommodate ease of access from the street. Any 
cans that are placed behind fences or not placed within easy reach from the street will not be collected. 
Cans must be removed from the sidewalk and other public walkways during non-collection days. 
 
If you have any additional questions, please call the Valley Township office at (610) 384-5751 Option 7 
and leave a voicemail in the general voicemail box. We will then have the appropriate personnel respond 
to your call. We recognize that the unexpected extended closure presents an inconvenience; however, it 
will result in an additional significant infrastructure upgrade. Thank you again for your patience and 
cooperation throughout this project. 

 
Sincerely, 
Valley Township Board of Supervisors 
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